EGSA Meeting Minutes

June 18th, 2008
5:00 p.m., CEL Conference Room
Highlights:
· Announcements

· Great Insect Fair Updates
· Library Summer Outreach/ Insect Colonies
· EGSA Mission Statement/ GSA

· Snack Cabinet

· Treasurer Report
In attendance:

Amanda Bachmann
Liz Bosak

Tracy Conklin

Sean Halloran

Christy Harris

Beth Irwin

Jinwon Kim

Emily Kuhns

Kerry Mauck

Dan Schmehl

Lori Shapiro

Announcements:
Wilma Aponte’s mother had a stroke. She will be down in Puerto Rico to care for her during the next couple weeks. Please keep your thoughts with her and her family at this time
Christina Grozinger is being considered for an opportunity hire. Her work currently focuses on honeybee genomics. Many of the graduate students have met her during the beginning of this week and are encouraged to provide Gary Felton with feedback by 3:00 on June 19th on how she would fit in the department as both an instructor and advisor. 

EGSA will be sponsoring one student to attend BUG CAMP 2008. This scholarship covers half of their tuition to attend the weeklong course. 
EGSA collection supplies and incoming graduate student collection kits have been ordered and we are awaiting the arrival of the shipment.
Committee Reports:
Great Insect Fair.  Insect fair planning is underway. There is a meeting on June 19th at 2:00 with Steve Jacobs in order to discuss updates in the planning process. An observation hive was recently purchased by Maryann and Steve for use at the GIF and will be arriving shortly. Members of The Friends of the Frost Museum have expressed interest in helping out with the butterfly tent. They are willing to plant and care for plants to be used for the butterflies, including milkweed and parsley. Jon has updated us that his painted ladies will be available for the GIF. Tracy will be putting together a colony of Bombyx for use in the butterfly tent. Kerry suggested the idea of starting a spicebush swallowtail colony, yet questions arose about their overwintering chrysalis biology and whether we can change their life cycle timing in order to have emerging adults for the GIF. 
The t-shirt committee had its first meeting this week and is requesting anyone’s ideas for t-shirt designs. We received surprising and great news from Beth about a t-shirt discovery made over in one of the headhouse storage closets. She uncovered numerous shirts, including GIF shirts from 2001 (~25), Claire Gallagher bug-a-bet shirts (~15), and Great Insect Fair kids shirts (~120!!!). We are going to find out which of these shirts EGSA can not sell, however the GIF kids shirts are a lock and should be a great option for a t-shirt craft, etc. that can involve a screen-print type design or fabric marker design and coloring of the GIF lettering. Any suggestions for the shirts are welcomed. We are also looking into designing a more “adult” shirt involving nice stamped designs screen-printed onto decent quality shirts. We are in the process of looking into prices and welcome any stamped designs, etc. for these shirts. 
Library Summer Outreach/ Insect Colonies. The Library Summer Outreach is successfully underway. Schlow library (June 14th) and St. Mary’s Library (June 16th) went rather smoothly and we have received great feedback from parents, kids, and library staff. The next outreach opportunity is at 4th Fest here in State College. Tom has graciously volunteered to be the “Bee” and I am sure he will be great at buzzing around the event and giving kids something to talk about! There are other numerous library outreach opportunities happening in the first half of July. Please take a look at the Library Outreach Google Calendar for dates if you are interested in helping! 
In addition to the above library outreaches, Schlow Children’s Library (State College) is holding insect-themed events every Wednesday and Thursday afternoons and would welcome anyone from our department and give a 5-10 minute insect presentation at the beginning of their weekly events with an insect visitor from ASI/CEL/Frost Museum at the beginning to the children. Anyone interested in helping out at one of these, please contact Dan Schmehl for more details, dates, and times.

The colonies in ASI are continuing to do rather well. The carnivorous tank is set-up and located to the left of the elevators when you step out into the hallway in ASI. Two pink-toed tarantulas were recently ordered and will be placed in the hallway near where the walking sticks are currently located. They should add some arachnid fun to the department and will be a great addition to the summer outreach programs

EGSA Missions Statement/GSA. EGSA has put together a short missions statement:
The Entomology Graduate Student Association (EGSA) exists to foster a friendly and interactive community among graduate students.  Additionally, the organization strives to promote professional connections and give back to the community through facilitation of public outreach and teaching.  EGSA also provides a forum for feedback regarding the Entomology Graduate Program and acts as an important liaison between faculty and students.  
This missons statement was compiled for 4th fest, however much discussion over the past several years has centered around the idea of EGSA joining the PSU Graduate Student Association in order to be an officially recognized group by the university. Wilma is our GSA delegate, however due to her absence to PR, Beth has volunteered to try to obtain information about GSA such as: What do we have to do to be recognized by GSA? What are the pros/cons of EGSA becoming a part of GSA? How do we go about creating our bylaws? Is there a bylaws model that we should follow?

In addition to Beth doing a bit of research in to what GSA actually requires from us to join, we welcome anyone’s suggestions for improvements to our starter missions statement. This is just a preliminary model to follow and the more suggestions from entomology graduate students, the better when constructing this missions statement/ bylaws. By being a recognized group, we can also apply for a raffling license which will be used at the GIF, etc in order to raise additional funds for EGSA. 

Snack Cabinet. The EGSA snack cabinet has been a great source of income for our student body. However Sean reported that some of the items in the cabinet are bringing very little profit and may be able to be replace with other more profitable, in demand items. He will wait until Wilma returns from PR in order to discuss which items are most cost effective and desirable for the snack cabinet. Wilma has been involved in purchasing the items and has done a faithful job at keeping the cabinet supplied daily. Sean also brought up the proposal of lowering the prices back to their old price in order to encourage people who only have two quarters, etc to buy a candy bar. He felt that the odd amounts of $ .60 may discourage people from purchasing items that they otherwise would have bought. The attendees of the meeting supported this change and will be implemented in the near future. There will also be a sign-up sheet placed in the snack cabinet where all money that is transferred from the cashbox to the safe, or money being used for purchasing additional snack supplies, will be written down in order to provide Sean with an exact amount of money residing in the safe. 

Treasurer’s Report. Sean reported that the EGSA account has ~ $3,000 and will be untouched until the GIF in order to cover these event costs. Our “fluid money” in the safe totals $838.50. This money will be used for the Bug Camp scholarship, as well as other small EGSA purchases. 
Meeting adjourned at 5:45
